
FCorporation of the Municipality of Brockton 

 

Report to Council 

Report Title: Geeson Ave Streetlight Request 

Prepared By: John Strader, Roads Supervisor 

Department: Public Works  

Date: April 23, 2019 

Report Number: PW2019-20 File Number: C11PW 

Attachments: Alternate Location- Map 
Geeson Street Petition 

Recommendation: 

That the Council of the Municipality of Brockton hereby receives Report Number PW2019-20-Geeson Ave 

Streetlight Request, prepared by John Strader, Roads Supervisor and further directs staff to install ______ 

fixtures in relation to the Geeson Avenue Streetlight Request.   

Report: 

Background: 

A request to Council and Staff has been received from a resident to provide illumination on Geeson Ave at the 

intersection of Highway 9 or at the intersection of Geeson Ave and the Carrick-Brant Townline.  A delegation 

has been brought forward to the April 23, 2019 meeting for more information.  

Analysis: 

The suggested location of installation fell under MTO territory and when reviewing requests to install 

illumination, the ministry considers a wide range of factors such as geometry, operations, development, and 

night time collision experience. The Ministry has completed a review of the intersection, and based on 

established guidelines, conditions for MTO funded street lighting were not met at the time of this request. If 

the municipality decided to install, maintain and operate illumination, an agreement would have to be made 

with the ministry. Presently there are no poles to affix illumination at the intersections of Highway 9 or the 

Carrick-Brant Townline. 

Staff have decided to review an alternate location for illumination on the northern side of the intersection.  At 

the present time there are no light fixtures on the Kincardine Highway between Ridout Street and Wallace 

Street, however there are multiple hydro poles owned by Westario Power Inc. Staff have contacted Westario 

Power to obtain permission to install fixtures on the poles at the municipalities cost.  



A map has been attached of the alternate locations available to provide illumination on the Kincardine 

Highway between Ridout Street and Wallace Street.  

Sustainability Checklist: 

What aspect of the Brockton Sustainable Strategic Plan does the content/recommendations in this report help 

advance?  

 Do the recommendations help move the Municipality closer to its Vision?  N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Cultural Vibrancy? N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Economic Prosperity?  N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to Environmental Integrity?  N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to the Social Equity?  N/A 

Financial Impacts/Source of Funding: 

 Do the recommendations represent a sound financial investment from a sustainability perspective? 

N/A 

This project was not included in the 2019 budget and no funds have been set aside. The cost per fixture to 

install is approximately $1,700.00.  

Reviewed By: 

 

Chief Financial Officer 

 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

 

John Strader, Roads Supervisor 

Reviewed By: 

 

Chief Administrative Officer 


